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March 2025 Prayer Letter

Dr. Arthur & Sis. Rhonda Lockard
Dear Partners of the BEAMS ministry,

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. February is always a busy month
around the BEAMS Headquarters. In addition to our normal responsibilities, the staff was busy
preparing for our National BEAMS Bible Conference.

Thank you to those who have prayed and attended this year's conference. Over 60 Pastors,
Assistant Pastors, Missionaries, and Evangelists were in attendance. Several pastors brought
members of their churches with them. Praise the Lord, ninety-seven boxes of Bibles were taken
to be mailed. The preachers were all led by the Holy Spirit and the messages complemented
one another. Many said they received the help and encouragement that they were looking for.
| would encourage you to go to Faith Baptist Church’'s YouTube page and watch the services.

Faith Baptist Church and Pastor Carr were tremendous hosts. The facilities were clean and
prepared for the conference. The meals were outstanding. The singing was uplifting. Pastor
Blake Holland and the members of Bethel Hill Missionary Baptist Church prepared a delicious
southern-style fish fry meal! Not only did they prepare a wonderful meal, but they served the
meal as well. Thank you, it does not seem sufficient.

Praise the Lord the Indonesian New Testaments have arrived from the printer. We are working
with Missionary Louis Turk on getting them to the converts in Indonesia. Thank you for giving
to this project. This month, we were able to provide Spanish Bibles to two missionaries in
Mexico to distribute to their converts.

Until next month!
For Souls and Bibles,

Psalm 119:130

Sending the Whole Bible to the Whole World!



With heartfelt
Rafael

gratitude,




